219

Dr D S Smith Wedsex Regional Transfusion Centre Coxford Road SCUTHAMPTON S09 5UP

5 March 1975

Dear Dr Saith

POST-TRANSFUSION HEPATITIS

Thank you for a clutch of reports of cases of hepatitis at Lord Mayor Treloar's School.

It is extremely difficult to decide what form of hepatitis these children had. I suppose one can conclude that those with antibody. GRO-A GRO-A

The three cases, GRO-A GRO-A and GRO-A negative for antigen and antibody may, I suppose, be either hepatitis A or B.

Of the two cases with short incubation periods - GRO-A and GRO-A - GRO-A has obviously been exposed to hepatitis B antigen at some time. GRO-A may be hepatitis A.

Yours sincerely

GRO-C: Maycock